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Columbia Memorial Health Foundation’s
37th Annual Hospital Ball

Honoring 
Mr. Kirk Kneller



Kirk Kneller was appointed to the Columbia Memorial Health Board of Trustees in 2014. He served as
treasurer from 2020 to 2022 and board chair from 2022 to 2024. He is currently a member of the Albany
Med Health System board as well as the joint board of governors for Albany Medical Center Hospital,
Columbia Memorial Health, and Glens Falls Hospital. Mr. Kneller has been the chair of the CMH Hospital
Advisory Board since 2024 and has served on committees guiding hospital finance, governance,
compensation, audit, staff credentialing, performance improvement, planning, and pensions. He is also a
member of the CMH Foundation board of trustees since 2016. 

Mr. Kneller has long ties to Columbia County. He is the president of Kneller Insurance Agency, which has
locations in Chatham, Valatie, and Copake. He purchased what was then known as the Lofgren Agency, Inc.
in 1988. Today, Kneller Insurance Agency is one of the oldest agencies in the county providing a full range of
services from property, casualty, home, auto, health, and life insurance coverage. The agency’s impact is far
reaching, with customers in New York, Connecticut, Massachusetts, Vermont, New Jersey, New Mexico,
South Carolina, Florida, and Wyoming.

Mr. Kneller’s honor also recognizes his deep devotion to the community. He is a founding member of
Columbia County Habitat for Humanity and is a strong supporter of Northern Columbia County Pop Warner
Football and the Chatham Gold Track Program. He is also the President of the Chatham Rural Cemetery
Association and past President of Chatham Lions Club.   

Mr. Kneller and his wife of 44 years, Susan, own and operate Locust Hill Farm, an organic, sustainable cow
heirloom breed farm which preserves an endangered species of cattle, the American Milking Devon, and an
angus cow-calf operation. They also own Locust Hill Barn, an event space in Ghent. The Knellers are proud
parents of Brooke (Scott) Decker, Lauren (John) Merante, and Danny (Maria) Kneller, and have three
grandsons, Luca, Weston, and Jackson, and their first granddaughter, Noa Louise. 

The Columbia Memorial Health Foundation and Columbia Memorial Health Advisory Board are grateful for
and honored by Mr. Kneller’s unwavering leadership and devoted service to Columbia Memorial Health.
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In Memory of Aven A. Kerr

Aven Kerr joined the Columbia-Greene Hospital Foundation Board in 2002 on the recommendation of Rick
McCarthy and served until 2019 when she was appointed director emeritus. Aven was deeply involved, her
professional demeanor and business experience stood out and proved to be a foreshadowing of all she
would bring to the board. 

Aven served in numerous leadership roles including terms as chair, vice chair, president, and secretary.
Aven’s leadership spanned the successful 2004-2009 “Fulfilling the Dream” capital campaign. The campaign
funded many important capital projects including significant renovations to the Intensive Care Unit and the
Emergency Department; the purchase of state-of-the-art Medical Imaging equipment; the beautifully
redesigned Paul and Clara Kellner Café; renovation of the Hospital’s main lobby, 5  and 6th floors; the
parking garage and connector to the Medical Office Building; as well as the expansion and renovation of the
Hospital laboratory. 

th

Aven was elected to the Hospital Board of Trustees in 2007 where she served as both its secretary and vice
chair, as well as chairing the governance and compensation committees. She sat on the performance
improvement council, and the finance, audit, and ethics committees. Aven also served on various
committees for the Town of Chatham.

Aven was a strong board member, and she provided valuable counsel and support to the hospital board
chair during her tenure. She brought an interesting combination of business savvy and very hands-on
practical advice. A little-known secret: despite her professional, regal, demeanor, she was fond of gory
mysteries! 

Aven traveled extensively throughout the US, Europe and Asia with her brother and friends. She had on one
occasion met Margaret Thatcher, the prime minister of the UK. Aven enjoyed Christmas and threw a party
every year attended by her brother John and friends. She enjoyed renovating and decorating "The Barn",
her home in Old Chatham. She was a collector of art, jewelry, and books, and loved to hunt for antiques. She
loved classical music and played the piano, and she also loved dogs, especially Pearl, her beloved Jack
Russell Terrier. 

Aven was a good friend to many; she provided support and the kind of business insight that many would
cherish. She brought spirit, kindness, and energy to the boardroom.

Aven will be missed by all who knew her.
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Columbia Memorial Health
Greene Medical Arts Ambulatory Surgical Center

The new Ambulatory Surgical Center (ASC) will be the only one in the Mid-Hudson region, a viable
model that will attract new patients, support recruitment and retention of providers, and significantly
enhance the quality of care and services provided to our patients. 

The Center will serve the rural counties of Columbia and Greene in upstate New York, a population of
over 111,000. The facility will be accessible to residents with proximity to the Thruway I-87 corridor
and the CMH Hudson campus. 

CMH received the Certificate of Need for the project in 2025; the project timeline is 12 to 24 months,
with an estimated completion date in the first quarter of 2027. The ASC construction will include four
operating rooms and two procedure suites with support spaces, ample parking, and 
a newly designed entryway for easy access. 

Development of the ASC will allow CMH to recapture outmigration of Columbia and Greene County
patients in Orthopedics, Gastroenterology, General Surgery and Ophthalmology, maximizing
outpatient care to treat same-day cases close to home. The projected volume for surgical procedures
is estimated at over seven thousand annually. In addition to these services, CMH will partner with a
local cardiology group to develop a cardiac urgent care center that will offer enhanced care with
same-day evaluations for patients with cardiac symptoms.

The ASC will provide cost-effective services and a convenient environment that is less stressful,
improving the patient experience and maintaining high quality outcomes. 

The goals of this project are to enhance quality, promote local patient access and convenience to
services, optimize resource effectiveness and prospects of long-term financial sustainability, and
ensure the continuance of the enterprise and provision of healthcare services locally which is vital to
the clinical, social, and economic health of the communities served.

Thank you for your support of this exciting project!
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To our donors and friends of Columbia Memorial Health, the CMH Ball is an
opportunity to express our heartfelt gratitude to the incredible donors who play a

pivotal role in sustaining our Health Care System.
Your support of the Capital Campaign assists Columbia Memorial Health along with

the Albany Med Health System in reimagining the health care in Greene and
Columbia Counties this year and for years to come.

Your dedication enables us to provide exceptional care to our community.

I would personally like to extend our gratitude for your unwavering support of our
health care teams at CMH. I am incredibly grateful for everything that you are
currently helping to fund or have previously supported to make it possible for 
our physicians, nurses, and health care professionals to care for our patients. 

Thank you again for all that you do – you reassure us that the world is a 
better place because of your invaluable contributions. 

Gratefully, Dorothy M. Urschel DNP President and CEO Columbia Memorial Health 

Congratulations to Mr. Kirk Kneller,
our CMH Chair and Honoree

We honor and thank you for your leadership and
philanthropic support of Columbia Memorial Health

I am personally grateful to you as a steadfast supporter
of this special hospital and health care system.
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